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Dear President,  

 
Decisions of the Executive Committee 
 
Following the meeting of the Executive Committee in Chania (GRE) on 16 September 2018, 
please see below and in appendix the decisions taken: 
 
1. Situation of the Kuwait Fencing Federation 

 
As the IOC has provisionally lifted the suspension of the Kuwait NOC, the Executive 
Committee has provisionally lifted the suspension of the Kuwait Fencing Federation. From 
now on all officials and athletes can take part in FIE events and competitions under the 
banner of Kuwait. 
An interim Committee will be appointed and given a roadmap to assist the Federation with 
the various procedures to be followed. 
 
2. Designations for 2019 

 
Please see attached the following designations:  

- Directoire Technique Presidents / Event Managers for the Grand Prix. 
- Referees and Refereeing delegates for the Junior and Cadet World Championships 

in Torun (POL) 
 
3. Fair-Play Trophy 2018 

 
The Fair-Play Trophy 2018 was awarded to Mr Christian Bauer (FRA), Mr Marco Fichera 
(ITA), and Mrs Katharine Holmes (USA), on the proposal of the FIE Fair-Play Council. 
 
4. Veterans Council 

 
Following the death of M. Max W.F. Geuter (MH, GER) Mrs Caryl Oliver (GBR) joined the 
Council as a member.  
 
5. Documents for the 2018 Congress  

 

A subsequent information letter will cover the documents for the Congress. 
 
Legal Commission 
 
Following the death of Dr. Omar Alejandro Vergara (MH, ARG), Mr Hameed Mahdi 
ABDULHADI (IRQ) joined the commission. 
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Supervisors for the 2018/2019 season 
 
The Executive Committee has appointed the supervisors for the 2018/2019 season, and these appear 

in the “Calendar” section of www.fie.org.  

 
 
Situation of the Fencing Federation of Georgia 
 
Further to the decision of the FIE Disciplinary Tribunal, the Fencing Federation of Georgia is suspended 

until 31 December 2018. This suspension also applies to the Federation’s referees and officials. 

However, the Disciplinary Tribunal has decided to allow the athletes from Georgia to take part in FIE 

competitions, under the banner of the FIE. The athlete’s name and the “FIE” acronym must therefore 

appear on the back of the uniform jackets. National uniforms will bear the FIE colours and not those of 
Georgia.  
 
 

 

 
Alisher Usmanov 
      President 

 

 

 


